New Vienna City Council Meeting
July 2, 2024

	Mayor Roger Langel opened the council meeting at 5:30pm. Present were council members:  Caleb Puetz, and  Kathy Engelken, TJ Kloser. Absent-Dave DuBois. Jake Lehman at 6:03pm.
	Lehman made the motion to approve the agenda for July 2 2024, seconded by Engelken.
Lehman made the motion to approve the consent agenda which consisted of bills to be paid, financial reports, treasurer’s report, second by DuBois.
	Building permit for Gene Hosch for new deck addition was approved on a motion from  Puetz        second from Kloser ayes-Puetz, Kloser , Engelken.
	Nuisance updates were given by the mayor, discussion followed on what to proceed with. Clerk will contact city attorney to see if we can pursue fines, Kloser will talk to the ither individual.
The mayor informed the  council that we are slowly moving forward with the annexation on the land and ROW for the subdivision addition. The council listened to a few concerns from  residents that  live in the area of the new development, questions included safety of children and walkers, speed of cars and entrance onto Hwy 52,is this a  proper use of tax dollars for this subdivision development and will residents have any say into how the money is used, information on the development for residents to view. The mayor informed council that he had an offer from Jim Freking to buy the  40 feet ROW by his property for a potential road into new development. Jim wants $13,000.00 and for the city to place concrete from gravel to existing pavement of driveway on Jim’s property. Motion from Kloser, second from Puetz to approve offer. Ayes-Engelken, Kloser, Puetz, Lehman.
 Water and sewer report was given by Mike Neuhaus, Mike informed the council that we will need to pull the pump at the well for inspection, the last this had taken place was over 10 years ago. The cost could run $30,000.00
ADA crossing repair bid from Krapfl Const was not delivered as of the meeting, will put on August agenda.
Town Hall discussion included redoing the front of the hall and steps. Kloser had gotten a quote in the past, but will need to get concrete numbers for budget if we will be looking at doing this project. Kloser will contact contractor and get a better quote of materials , design, and cost.
Other topics council discussed  included solar for city buildings, tree removal due to fungal disease.
There being no further business to discuss the meeting was adjourned on a motion from Kloser,           second by  Lehman at 6:28pm.
Submitted by Angie Oberbroeckling, City Clerk    

